Grace and peace to one and all! Happy New Year! Looking back over this last year, I’m impressed with all that the Lord has shepherd us through! Give thanks to the Lord, for He is good! We have greatly improved our building, our sound system, and our Safety Team! We have improved our worship attendance. Our offerings could use some improvement, but then we hear all over this land, that members of all denominations are holding back a little, or at least not increasing their giving.  But most impressive of all is the joy we share when we are together. At the end of our Sunday services, we gather in small groups to talk and talk and talk! All this is a sign of our spiritual healing! Again, without our Lord none of this would be possible! To Him be the glory! It is time now for the Call Committee to begin their work. We have an excellent Call Committee. I even hear, by the grape vine, of a couple of pastors interested in FELC! Again, we’re not looking for someone to fill a slot, but for the best pastor for FELC. That takes patience and prayer! We want the pastor our Lord wants for us!! We have a lot of work ahead of us. Our Congregational Meeting in January has only four items on the agenda, to which nothing, by our constitution, can be added. We may need to meet again to get some of these projects underway. I thank you again that you allowed me to walk with you through this healing and growing process. It is a privilege to serve FELC! 
Blessings all! 
Pastor Tim Hubert
